
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 September 2019 12:47 PM 
To: Katie-Maree O’Brien <Katie-Maree.OBrien@aigroup.com.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Masson DP <Chambers.Masson.DP@fwc.gov.au>; 
Chambers - Lee C <Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: M2017/49 - Fast Food Industry Award 2010 - Substantive issues [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

Dear Ms O’Brien, 

Thank you for your email. 

As none of the parties requested an oral hearing, pursuant to paragraph [79] of the Full Bench Decision [2019] FWCFB 4679 
issued 4 July 2019, The Full Bench will finalise the outstanding issues in due course.  

We confirm that the Plain language Full Bench will issue a statement about the timetable for re-drafting the Fast Food 
Industry Award 2010 in plain language in due course.  

Thank you, Tahleah. 

Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 

Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 

GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, 
present and emerging. 

From: Katie-Maree O’Brien <Katie-Maree.OBrien@aigroup.com.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 17 September 2019 12:46 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Michael Mead <Michael.Mead@aigroup.com.au>; Leanne Cruden <Leanne.Cruden@aigroup.com.au>; Matthew 
Galbraith (matt@sda.org.au) <matt@sda.org.au>; Katie Biddlestone <katie@sda.org.au>; Josh Cullinan 
<jcullinan@raffwu.org.au>; a.millman@nra.net.au 
Subject: M2017/49 - Fast Food Industry Award 2010 - Substantive issues 

Dear Associate 

We refer to the above proceeding, and note that the parties filed submissions in the proceeding on 18 July 2019. 

We note that in the 4 yearly review of modern awards Decision [2019] FWCFB 6077, which has been posted to the above 
proceeding page of the Fair Work Commission website, the Commission stated: 

[17] There are two outstanding issues in relation to the plain language re-drafting of the Cleaning Services Award 2010 and
these will be finalised in accordance with the process set out at in [2019] FWCFB 5409 at [42]. The plain language
redrafting of the Fast Food award will commence in the coming weeks.

Could you please confirm if the draft determination from the substantive issues proceedings in relation to The Australian 
Industry Group part-time claim will be implemented into the Fast Food Industry Award 2010 prior to the commencement 
of the plain language redrafting. 

Kind regards 
Katie-Maree 

Katie-Maree O’Brien 
Senior Lawyer 

Ai GROUP WORKPLACE LAWYERS 

Suite 1, 265 Wharf Road, Newcastle 2300 
T: 02 4925 8308 
M: 0416 095 289 
E: katie-maree.obrien@aigroup.com.au 

www.aigroupworkplacelawyers.com.au 
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